
 

May 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

It is a pleasure serving with you on the Committee on Appropriations, I value your leadership. I 

am requesting funding for the New Fire Station 16 on Dorr Street project in fiscal year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Toledo, located at One Government 

Center, Suite 2200, Toledo, OH 43604. The funding would be used to rebuild Fire Station 16, 

located at 1301 Dorr Street in Toledo, OH 43607. At present, the old building is expensive to use 

and maintain and incapable of adequately supporting the city's fire-fighting assets. This translates 

to a degradation in the city's ability to protect life and property. This project is a good use of 

taxpayer funds because it increases the economic and physical security of the area by allowing 

the city to provide adequate fire protection services. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is consistent with the goals of the following eligible 

uses of the Community Development Fund (CDF) authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2) and 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

   MARCY KAPTUR 

                 Member of Congress 


